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San Ramon, CA 
Newsletter Contact:  
Rose Basoco 
915-276-5804 

Boards: 

Sunny Glen HOA Board 
of Directors: 
• President: Mark Ballock  

925-998-2924 
 

• Vice President: OPEN 

• Secretary: Heidi Louwaert 
510-493-8560 

• Treasurer: Marianne Dimick  
510-502-9326 
 

• Building/Grounds: Carlos 
Carazo 925-999-8430 

• Hall Rental: Jo Jamison  
925-915-9650 
 

• RV Storage: Mark Ballock 

• Facility Maintenance: OPEN 

Contact Us: 
Sunny Glen HOA 
9000 Craydon Circle 

San Ramon, CA  
94583 
 
Email 
sunnyglenboard@gmail.com 

Website 
Sunnyglen-community.org 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The Dawn Of The New Era 
“Youth is not a time of life – it’s a state of mind.  It is not a matter of 
pink cheeks, red lips, and supple knees – it is a temper of the will, a 
quality of the imagination, a vigor of the emotions.” 
 
Youth is a temperamental predominance of courage over timidity – of 
The appetite of adventure over a love of ease. It can exist in a man 
over 50, as in a boy of 20. 
 
No one grows old by merely living a certain number of years. People  
grow old only by deserting their ideals. Years may wrinkle the skin, 
but to lose enthusiasm wrinkles the soul. Worry, doubt, self-distrust, 
fear, and despair – these are the long, long years that bow the head 
and turn the growing spirit back to dust. 
 
Whether seventy or twenty, there is in every being’s heart the love 
Of wonder – a gentle amazement at the stars and moon – unfailing 
Appetite for what’s next in the game of life............to be continued 
 

Sunny Glen – November 2023 
President's Message 

 
October brought us some great weather with trace amounts of precipitation. It 
might just be a tease for what possibly is yet to come in the next few months 
as winter fast approaches. The City has worked hard to get the South San 
Ramon Creek cleared of debris south of Alcosta Blvd. and north of the Golf 
Course. This will assure a free-flowing creek to handle stormwater runoff. 
 
Winter storm preparations for residents: The City recently sent out a 
notice to all San Ramon residents within the FEMA flood zone areas. 
Residents in the flood zone areas are highly encouraged to procure flood 
insurance. As we all know, the risk of flooding in Sunny Glen is real and 
could possibly happen again in 2024. It is the responsibility of the property 
owners and residents to be prepared in advance of a catastrophic flood event.  
We are working with the City to provide Sunny Glen with sandbags to 
protect your property where stormwater may enter your living environment. 
Residents should plan to evacuate ahead of an Atmospheric River, pack a GO 
BAG with important medications, food, important documents to take with 
you until the storm passes.  

The Clubhouse update for November: The City of San Ramon building 
permit office has expedited our permit, and we should have it in hand within 
a few days. Construction will begin thereafter. We are expecting early 2024 
completion barring any construction delays. 

Annual and Special Assessments: If you have not paid your assessments or 
made special arrangements with our Treasurer, your time is running out before 
your account is sent to Collections. You will receive one more demand letter 
with instructions on paying your assessments. Please don’t let your account go 
to collections. We can work with you on a payment plan. 
 
We have a regular board meeting November 1st, at 7pm at the Alcosta 
Senior Center.  Please plan to attend!  
 
Until Next Month, 
 
Mark Ballock, President 
925-998-2924 
Website address is: Sunnyglen-community.org Password: Time4Fun 
Board Email: Sunnyglenboard@gmail.com 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Sunny Glen Community 

mailto:sunnyglenboard@gmail.com
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SG HOA VOLUNTEERS: 
Social Committee: Sue 
Curtis  
 
Sunny Glen Greeter: Robin 
Peterson, 510-828-7426 
 
Movie Coordinator: OPEN 

Librarian:   Joyce Gunn, 
925-642-0595 

Newsletter Editor: Rose 
Basoco, 915-276-5804  
sunnyglenjournal@gmail.com 
 
Sunshine/Compassion/ 
Service Referrals: Penny 
Wolfsohn 707-479-4397 
Pwolfsohn5@gmail.com 

 
Pool Tester: Elsy Mattson, 
925-833-1749 
 

 

------------------------------------ 

 

 

North Townhouse Board 
Members: 
President: Vanessa Brown, 
510-999-0951 
 
Vice President: Kath Fulcher, 
925-963-2369 
 
Treasurer: OPEN 
Secretary: OPEN 
 

 

 

 

Joyce Gunn, Librarian 
 
 
Welcome to Autumn!  Our Sunny Glen Library is still closed but 
remember….you have two public libraries in San Ramon (in the 
Marketplace and in Dougherty Valley) and also, the Dublin Library 
is nearby. 
 
If you have never been to a jazz concert at San Ramon Library in 
the Marketplace shopping center and you enjoy excellent live 
music, you should consider attending one. There are two more 
concerts in this year’s fall series. On Saturday, November 18 at 
7:30 the Jackie Ryan Trio will perform. She is a fantastic vocalist 
whom I have heard many times. She will be accompanied by piano, 
bass and a musician who plays both the trumpet and the 
flugelhorn. On Saturday, December 2 at 7:30 Alvin Johnson, 
Ambassador of the Blues, will be the performer.  He is not only a 
singer and great musician, but he also plays guitar and is a very 
versatile entertainer.  
 
The price for each concert is $30 if you purchase ahead of time and 
$35 at the door. 
 

 
My precious babies are both adopted.  Was told I 
needed to have a furry pal for Larry because he’s 
an energetic lunatic.  Turned out to be a blessing 
because I have my precious Lola too. 
 
Submitted By: Ginny Hubbard 

PETS OF THE MONTH 
Larry and Lola 
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Sunny Glen Senior 
Home Owners 
Association 

Townhomes 
 
HOA Board: 
President: David Love 
 
Vice President; Sue Cur6s 
 
Treasurer: Kerry Fisher 
 
Director: Debi Richter 
 
Secretary: Open 
 
New Owner Greeter: Open 
 
HOA Management Contact: 
 
Management Company: 
The Chris6son Company 
Mail Phone: (925) 371-5700 
Fax: (925) 355-1615 
Property Manager: Henry 
Romero (925) 371-5731 
Secondary Contact: Joyce 
McClane (925) 371-5715 
 
HOA Owner Web Portal: 
Chris6soncas.appfolio.com/ 
connect/users/sign in 
 

San Ramon Cal High Project 
 

On November 18th and 19th, students from Cal High will be 
walking door-to-door in the Sunny Glen Community and 
delivering Thanksgiving cards to our residents.  This event is 
from a grant they received from the San Ramon Rotary for a 
community service project. 
  
I thought it might be a good idea to let our folks know why 
these young people are in our neighborhood. 
 
 
Submitted By: Heidi Louwaert 

 
IMPORTANT	DATES	&	EVENTS	IN	NOVEMBER:	

	
• November	1st	–	All	Saints	Day	
• November	2nd	–	Cookie	Monster	Day	
• November	3rd	–	Sandwich	Day	
• November	4th	–	Diwali	Day	
• November	7th	–	International	Games	Day	
• November	8th	–	International	Tongue	Twister		
• November	9th	–	Go	to	an	Art	Museum	Day	
• November	10th	–	Vanilla	Cupcake	Day	
• November	11th	–	Remembrance	Day	
• November	13th	–	World	Kindness	Day	
• November	14th	–	World	Diabetes	Day	
• November	15th	–	Clean	Out	Your	Fridge	Day	
• November	17th	–	World	Peace	Day	
• November	19th	–	Have	a	Bad	Day	Day	
• November	21st	–	Odd	Socks	Day	
• November	22nd	–	Go	for	a	Ride	Day	
• November	23rd	–	Thanksgiving	Day		
• November	24th	–	Celebrate	Your	Unique	Talent		
• November	25th	–	Parfait	Day	
• November	28th	–	French	Toast	Day	
• November	29th	–	Square	Dance	Day	

 
 

 

https://desmoinesparent.com/world-kindness/
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The Day of the Dead (Spanish: el Día de 
Muertos or el Día de los Muertos) is a holiday 
traditionally celebrated on November 1 and 2, It is 
widely observed in Mexico, where it largely 
developed, and is also observed in other places, 
especially by people of Mexican heritage. Although 
related to the simultaneous Christian 
remembrances for Hallowtide, it has a much less 
solemn tone and is portrayed as a holiday of joyful 
celebration rather than mourning. Some argue that 
there are Indigenous Mexican or ancient AZTEC 
influences that account for the custom, and it has 
become a way to remember those forebearers of 
Mexican culture. The multi-day holiday involves 
family and friends gathering to pay respects and to 
remember friends and family members who have 
died. These celebrations can take a humorous tone, 
as celebrants remember funny events and 
anecdotes about the departed. 
 

 

https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Spanish_language
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Mexico
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Allhallowtide
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Indigenous_Mexican
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